
Holmleigh School Sports Premium Statement 2021-22 

Background: School Principles for PE and Sport Premium Grant Spend  

Schools receive PE and sport premium funding based on the number of pupils in years 1 to 6. This 

applies to both mainstream and non-mainstream settings. Schools must use the funding to make 

additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of PE and sport we offer. This means that 

the premium should be used to:  

• Develop or add to the PE and sport activities that our school already offers.  

• Build capacity and capability within the school to ensure that improvements made now will benefit 

pupils joining the school in future years.  

There are 5 key indicators that schools should expect to see improvement across:  

• The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity - the Chief Medical Officer guidelines 

recommend that all children and young people aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 60 minutes of physical 

activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school  

• The profile of PE and sport is raised across the school as a tool for whole-school improvement  

• Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport 

 • Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils  

• Increased participation in competitive sport  

Our School Strategy  

In 2021-22, Holmleigh Primary School will receive £17,659 in instalments over the year of PE and 

Sports Premium funding. This money will be put to use to ensure that we see an improvement in the 

5 key indicators outlined above, furthermore, we hope to expand on our current offer of Physical 

Education and Activities to further embed PE as an essential part of school life.  
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                                              Sports Premium Allocation of Money 

Objective Action Cost Baseline Impact 

To invest in 
specialist sports 
equipment to 
provide 
sustainability for 
the teaching of 
sports in school. 

Restock and 
replace old 
equipment 
Footballs 
Netballs 
Tennis  
Athletics  
Bibs 
Skipping 
Hockey sticks, 
Cricket 
To purchase new 
equipment to 
ensure children 

£2000   



have more access 
due to Covid 
restrictions 

To purchase Early 
Years specific 
equipment for 
outdoor 
provision to 
ensure that all 
children are able 
to meet the age 
related 
expectations for 
Physical 
Development by 
the end of 
Reception. 
 
 
 
 
 

Purchase 
outdoor play 
equipment e.g. 
balls of varied 
size, skipping 
ropes etc  

£2000 We have funded 
outdoor play 
equipment from 
our schools core 
budget 
previously but 
noticed that we 
can improve the 
% of children 
meeting our 
physical 
development 
target by 
providing more 
specialised and 
varied 
equipment for 
use in continuous 
provision 

 

Active Mark To participate in 
Active Mark and 
Active School 
hero 
programmes 

£1000   

To provide Tae 
Kwon Do lesson 
weekly for 
classes 4 and 5 
and after school 
club. 

2 whole class 
sessions and 
after school club 
weekly. 

£3000 Specialist 
teaching and 
eqiupment 

 

To provide 
weekly cycling 
and canoeing 
lessons for Year 6 
after SATS 

 £3000 Year 6 outdoor 
adventure 
learning as part 
of Y6 transition 
programme. 

 

To identify and 
target children in 
Years 3- 6 to 
ensure that they 
meet the 
minimum 
national 
curriculum 
standard for 
swimming 

Subsidise weekly 
sessions for 
Y3.4.6 on a half 
termly basis, and 
every week for 
the full year for 
Y5. 

£3000 We currently 
have only 35% of 
children who can 
meet the 
national 
curriculum 
standard for 
swimming 
 
The current year 
5 children who 
didn’t get to 
attend their 

 



swimming 
lessons will have 
additional 
lessons in 2021-
22 so they are 
ready to achieve 
their 25m 
requirement in 
year 6. 
 

To continue to 
contribute to the 
running costs of 
the school 
minibus to 
enhance number 
of competitions 

To pay insurance, 
MOT and TAX on 
the bus, plus 
routine 
maintenance and 
fuel costs 

£3000  Since the 
purchase of the 
bus we have 
been able to 
enter and offer 
our children, 
many more 
opportunities 
due to having no 
transport 
restrictions. 

Residential 
School Journey to 
Kench Hill Centre 
2021 went ahead 
As planned. Bus 
used for visits to 
beach, river 
walks and local 
playing fields. 

Invest in Fencing 
lessons for Y3  

Cost of tutor £1500 Specialised 
teaching from 
Little Musketeers 
And use of 
specialist 
equipment. 

 

TOTAL  £18,500   

 


